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FISCAL NOTE, 86TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
 

March 31, 2019

TO: Honorable Jeff Leach, Chair, House Committee on Judiciary & Civil Jurisprudence
 
FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director     Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director 

Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB978 by Beckley (Relating to certain statutory changes to reflect and address same-sex

marriages and parenting relationships and to the removal of provisions regarding the
criminality or unacceptability of homosexual conduct.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Family Code to require the Department of State Health Services (DSHS)
to change the application for marriage license form and the declaration of informal marriage form
from using gender-specific terminology to using neutral terminology to refer to a person of either
gender.
 
The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code to remove certain requirements related to  DSHS
educational materials for minors and materials relating to sexual education and sexually
transmitted diseases.  
 
The agency indicates the provisions of the bill can be implemented within existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 537 State Health Services, Department of
LBB Staff: WP, SLE, EP, AMa
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